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Dear Readers,

A very warm Greeting to all of you. Hope you all are doing well and keeping good health. Thank God, the 
Covid pandemic has not hampered our day-to-day activities and we are getting back on track with normal 
lives and routines of physical conferences and examinations restarting again. Now international conferences 
are also happening physically and many of us have started making plans to attend ISS 2022 in Vienna, Austria 
this year in the month of August. I thank you all (especially Dr Vishvak and Dr Saba Retnam) for graciously 
helping us with manuscripts and arranging funds for sponsorship of the journal issue.

Due to the Covid pandemic, NEET exams were delayed and last year’s sessions also were affected. Many 
new MCh Senior Residents finally joined in May 2022. I welcome all the newcomers who also have joined IAES 
this year. The Endocrine Surgery field has been shouldered by great exemplary leaders and senior teachers 
and its progress depends on the enthusiasm of the newcomers. My message to the newcomers in this field 
is to focus on gaining competency in being a good surgeon, good communicator, good team worker, good 
leader, good academician, good human being, good listener, and being passionate about serving humanity. In Endocrine Surgery, a 
Surgeon is also a Physician with good knowledge of endocrinology to understand the disease better and manage the patient in the 
best possible way. We also need to be updated with newer technologies and keep learning newer surgical skills. Hence, we are always 
a learner who is ready to learn, unlearn and relearn skills.

My best wishes to all the readers, please keep contributing the high-quality manuscripts to our journal. Let us all swim in the ocean 
of good knowledge.

Long live IAES

Dr Pooja Ramkant
Editor in Chief
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